
February 2, 2021 

Hello, 

I recently reached out to Deputy Mayor of Richmond Hill Carmine Perrelli, in regard to his 

motion to move York Region out of the ‘grey zone’. 

The fact of the matter is, I have loved ones who have commit suicide/euthenasia or have lost 

everything due to their business closure. These lockdown measures are not helping anyone 

from small businesses to mental health and even long-term care homes. The aftermath is much 

greater than the cause, COVID-19 itself. 

Here is an article from the WHO stating that they do not recommend lockdown measures as 

primary virus control. 

Even York Region’s Dr Karim Kurji does not recommend these measures. Read the article here. 

I thought we were taking recommendations for top doctors and the WHO – why are we ignoring 

their advice on not locking down? Who's advice are we taking to justify these lockdown 

measures? 

My hopes are that you can be sensible and agree with Carmine Perrelli’s motion – we the 

people are for it. 

Thank you, 

Alison Phan 

Richmond Hill Resident 


